





Prof. V N Rajasekharan Pillai Vice-Chancellor

Message

It is with great pleasure and pride that I extend my heartfelt congratulations on the launch of *Radiance: The Magnetic Resonance Society Kerala Newsletter.* This initiative marks a significant milestone in our collective journey to advance the field of magnetic resonance and foster a vibrant community of students, teachers, scientists, researchers, MRI practitioners, and enthusiasts.

The launch of this newsletter is a testament to your dedication, vision, and relentless pursuit of excellence. It promises to be an invaluable platform for sharing ground-breaking research, insightful analyses, and the latest developments in our ever-evolving field. Magnetic Resonance continues to be a dynamic and interdisciplinary field, with ongoing research aimed at enhancing imaging techniques, developing new diagnostic tools, and exploring fundamental physical, chemical and biological properties. By providing a conduit for the dissemination of such knowledge and fostering open dialogue, this Newsletter will undoubtedly enhance our collective understanding and drive innovation.

I commend the editorial team and all contributors for their hard work and commitment in bringing this vision to fruition. Your efforts will not only benefit our immediate community but also inspire future generations of scientists and researchers.

As we embark on this new chapter, I encourage all members to actively engage with the newsletter, contribute their insights, and share their achievements. Together, we can continue to push the boundaries of what is possible and uphold the high standards of our esteemed scientific society.

Congratulations for this initiative. I look forward to the many successes and advancements that this Newsletter will catalyze.

Warm regards,

Prof. V.N. Rajasekharan Pillai

bar-Pillai

Vice Chancellor

Somaiya Vidyavihar University, Mumbai

Office of the Vice Chancellor, K J Somaiya Institute of Management, Vidyavihar (E), Mumbai - 400 077, India P: (91-22) 67283144 (Ext 3178) | E: vice-chancellor@somaiya.edu | W: www.somaiya.edu